
 The Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Tuesday, May 13, 2014 at 6:00 p.m. 

at the Turner County Courthouse Annex Building for a called (advertised) budget work session 

meeting with Commissioners Calhoun, Hall, Hudgins and McCard all present for the meeting. 

Commissioner Burgess was not present for the meeting.  Staff present were Mary J. Wynn, 

County Manager, Latrice Wilson, County Clerk and John Holland, County Manager.  Others 

present were Robby Royal, EMS Director/Fire Chief, Jason Lawson, E-911/EMA Director, 

Rusty McCall, Architect, Janet Winter, Election Superintendent, Sheriff Andy Hester, Major 

Charles Dean and Mike Coker, Recreation Director.  

 Chairman McCard called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 Commissioner Hall gave the invocation. 

 Motion by Commissioner Hudgins seconded by Commissioner Calhoun to hire McCall & 

Associates, Inc. as the architect for the jail addition project.  The project will consist of a new 

6,700 square feet, single story addition on the north side of the existing facility, motion passed, 

with Commissioners Calhoun, Hall, Hudgins and McCard all voting in favor of the motion.  

 Commissioners discussed the Solid Waste Management Authority Contract.  County 

Manager, Mary Wynn, spoke stating the issue we were having was with brown goods pick-up 

but the problem has been taken care of and the authority will continue to pick up brown goods. 

 Commissioners discussed the FY 2014-2015 General Fund Budget.  Commissioners were 

presented with a proposed budget that included a 2% increase for employees, retirement, and 

health insurance cost for employees.   

 Motion by Commissioner Calhoun to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 p.m. 

 

______________________________ 

Sam McCard, Chairman 

 

Attest: ________________________ 

            Latrice L. Wilson, Clerk  

 

 

 

  


